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Russian Hill Community Association 

Pacific Avenue Neighborhood Association 
 

 

 

May 12, 2022 

 

Ms. Angela Calvillo 

Clerk of the Board of Supervisors 

City Hall Room 244  

 

Greetings Madame Clerk: 

It is impossible to overestimate the contribution Assistant Clerk of the Board John Carroll 

provided to the Redistricting Task Force (RDTF) and the community during the Redistricting effort. 

Mr. Carroll’s professionalism, patience, and profound understanding of protocol provided a 

much needed balance during a difficult and highly charged process. He was able to provide direction, 

diffuse situations and keep track of motions and timetables in an admirable manner. 

You are to be commended, Madame Clerk, for selecting such a remarkable member of your 

staff for this most challenging of assignments. 

With our thanks for Mr. Carroll’s efforts, 

 

Kathleen Courtney    Robyn Tucker 

Kathleen Courtney     Robyn Tucker 

Chair, Housing & Zoning    Co-Chair 

Russian Hill Community Association   Pacific Avenue Neighborhood Association  

 

 

Cc: Mayor London Breed, BOS President Shamann Walton, Elections Commission President Lucy 

Bernholz, RDTF Chair Rev. Arnold Townsend, RHCA: Jamie Cherry, John Borruso, PANA: Betsy 

Brill, RHN: Carol Ann Rogers, BCNA Diana Taylor, District 3 Supervisor Aaron Peskin, Assistant 

Clerk John Carroll.  

 


